
 

 
 

  
 

  

 

  

 

  
 

 

  

 

  
 

  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

IN MEMORIAM: KATHLEEN MARKERT DOYLE 

Dear Hostos Family:  

I have the sad duty of letting you know that Professor Kathleen 
Markert Doyle of the Mathematics Department recently passed away. 

Kathleen was passionate about teaching, and her commitment to her 
students and to Hostos was apparent in everything she did. Educated at 
NYU and Columbia University, she not only excelled as a professor but also 
served on Hostos Curriculum committees on both the college-wide and 
departmental levels. 

Kathleen battled health issues for well over a decade, but she didn’t let that 
stop her from being a brilliant educator and a person whose bravery, 
warmth, and dedication inspired so many. 

She left us far too soon. Our hearts go out to her family, her friends and 
colleagues, and all who knew and loved her. 

In sorrow, 

Daisy Cocco De Filippis, Ph.D. 
President 
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